
From: Calder, Annabelle - Oxfordshire County Council   

Sent: 22 October 2024 12:05 

To: Town Clerk <townclerk@witney-tc.gov.uk>;  

Subject: King George's Field potential footpath  

 

Good afternoon,  

We recently received a planning application for Wood Green School, and when reviewing it 

for potential Section 106 contributions, we identified a shared use footway/cycleway around 

King George’s Field as an opportunity. We know students frequently use the field as a cut 

through to the Pensclose back gate and this is a scheme that is part of the LCWIP adopted 

in 2023.  

Witney Town Council own the land, and if the shared use pathway was to be implemented a 

change of land use would occur. So OCC were wondering if you would consider being 

involved in a collaborative S106 agreement, which would give the Town Council opportunity 

to be more closely involved in the delivery of the scheme.  

Hope to hear from you soon and happy to provide more information if this is something you 

would be interested in. 

Many thanks,  

Place, Planning and Co-ordination (North) | Economy and Place 

Oxfordshire County Council, County Hall, New Road, Oxford, OX1 1ND 

www.oxfordshire.gov.uk  
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